
New England Lace Group Meeting 

15 December, 2018 

 

Executive Board Attendance: Rita Bartholomew, President; Julie Shih, Vice President; Bryce Wolf, 

Librarian; Carmen Bartholomew, Clerk; Jill Hawkins, Webmaster 

 

Members and Guests: Susan Landry, Emma Dailey, Sharon Sacco, Marjorie Dashef, Judy Jeon-

Chapman 

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:02 AM. 

 

Minutes 

The minutes from the Nov 2018 meeting were presented for approval.  The motion to accept the minutes 

was made by Sharon Sacco and seconded by Judy Jeon-Chapman.  The motion was unanimously 

accepted. 

 

Vice President 

Marlene has been ill, and will be stepping down from NELG-related responsibilities.  Rita has let her know 

that we have someone filling in in the meantime. 

 

Retreat (16 - 19 May) 

Holly - teaching English laces, contemporary lace; vendor 

Carolyn Wetzel - Spanish Needlelace, continuing Aemilia Ars (“Stitches in the Air”) 

Jill Hawkins - Beginning class in bobbin lace 

 

Jim has been asked to help Bryce with the auction. 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

Jan - Bryce - Croatian lace (Hvar) 

Feb - Snow date for Jan; bring a project / work on Tree ornaments 

Mar - Snow date for ornaments 

Apr - Sharon - Flanders lace 

May - Retreat 

 

Sharon moved that we adjourn the meeting; Judy seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:12 AM. 


